
SLCT GENERAL MEETING 
MINUTES 

February 10, 2022 

Meeting, which immediately followed a special program provided by students from five local 
High School Theater Groups, was called to order at 7:20pm by President Greg Posniack.  
Attendance was low due to illnesses.  
 
An announcement was made regarding Jim Neilsen, who is moving from Sun Lakes within the 
next month or so, and is having a class at his home, on 2/11, to instruct people who had an interest 
in learning the process in the sale of online tickets to the SLCT shows.  
 
Everyone was reminded that dues are still $20 for each member and are now due. Treasurer, Cindi 
Decker, was present to collect funds or members were requested to send funds soon.  
 
Diana Nelinson, the director of the upcoming Spring production “Catch Me if You Can” was not 
in attendance to offer an update. A cast member, Mario Carranza, provided some info and stated 
how rehearsals have been ongoing in Diana’s home. The showtimes are scheduled for April 27th -
May 1st. Mario and Dennis Dannehl, measured out the stage to confirm the set will fit.  
 
Sandy Bocynesky, who will be directing the Summer production, “Last Roundup of the 
Guacamole Queens”, was not in attendance as well. Barbie Bergerson gave an update on the 
show. Auditions will be the first week of April and the cast will need 9 females and 4 males. 
Show times will be July 8th – 12th.  Anyone who had taken a script at last month’s meeting and 
decided not to try out was asked to get the script back to Sandy since there are a shortage of 
scripts.  
 
The date for the new member welcome reception at Sandy Pallett’s home was changed to 
Feb 24th. If you have not RSVP’d as yet, please do so.  

Sonja White was presented with a Certificate of Gratification for all of her years of being The 
Asides Editor.  
 
Sandy Pallett spoke about the Improv Show of last Friday. She said it was a major hit and 
unfortunately it was limited to 100 seats. There will be another show coming up on April 22nd 
and everyone was encouraged to purchase their tickets ASAP before they sell out.  
 
Greg Posniack reminded everyone of the election of three new SLCT Board Members at the 
General Meeting on March 10th.  Members who are interested in running should contact 
Sandy Pallett to have their name submitted for consideration.  

 

There were Save The Date cards at the tables and everyone was reminded to mark their 
calendars for the End of Mid-Year Happy Hour.  

 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.  


